

## Library Technicians' and Assistants' Interest Group Meeting (LTAIG)

Monday, May 09, 2011

Attendees – Tamarack, Sandra, Shannon, Vaunda, Heather D., Anita, Heather W., Stephen, Jeffery, Annie, Danice, Dean

Introductions- with Work and School information

1st motion to approve agenda – Jeffery, Heather W.

Chapter Updates-

- PG – Last met in March - Vaunda
  - Meeting May 19
- Fraser Valley – Spent time talking about Dialogue - Anita
- Victoria- Unknown – trying to arrange meeting -Annie
  - Lacking Leadership – Difficult to get together more
  - Start small – then grow larger
  - Challenge to offer more workshop and education – geared towards lib tech
    - Work on webinars

Website – Stephen

- Archived 2010 events and added menu – LTAIG on the Web

Blog – Heather D.

- Planning a post ALA Certification
- Suggestion and postings wanting
  - RDA post?
  - Discussion about RDA – Workshop at conference seemed over head – RDA list - <http://www.rda-jsc.org/rdadiscuss.html>

Education

- Latest posting on the [discussion board](#)

Mentoring- Tamarack

- No update – Might run another intake soon

Dialogue- Tamarack

- June 8, 7-9 location to be confirmed for each of the chapters
- Timeline to come out – Half online, half in person with different chapters
- Vancouver- Langara Possible?

Conference Working Group – Stephan

- No update at this time, hopefully meeting within a month or two
- Generally overview of what is involved in the working group

[Volunteers Work Form](#) --

- Will send Out again

Section Petition - Sandra

- Petition did not pass, was short the amount of required signatures because of non-members signing petition

- Second attempt started as soon as the AGM was over, have already collected a good amount of signatures
- When promoting petition a reminder needed about types of BCLA membership and that any individual member can sign the petition
- Possible online – Will email BCLA

#### Convener update & discussion

- Stephen stepping down as Convenor -
- Possible co-convenor – Tamarack, Jeffery –
- Possible convenor group – Each from each of the chapters, communicating between each other – temporary till AGM in October – Then reevaluate
- Could be best serving the group as a whole – could be in Dialogue
- Positive reaction from chapters that be more involved
- Possible replacement of executive
- Tamarack would be contact for BCLA
- Thanks to Stephen for all the work as Convenor

#### Other business

- List-serve update email when graduating – Remember to change - Blog post – Heather D.
- Separate Skype and chair ?-Table top microphone in future – Will try a variety of Mics
- Discussion about what will come up in Dialogue meeting

Next meeting - June 8, - Dialogue – Place to be determined- Setting up of different locations

Next regular meeting – June 27, @ 7pm- Location – Metrotown - Bob Prittie Library - Booked

Chair – Sandra

Meetings – Possible – Heather W.

Moved to adjourn –